
June 9, 2015 

Dennis Dunlap 

MICHAEL L. KASTEN 

8065 COX DRIVE 

PORTAGE, rvli 49002 

Department of Environmental Quality 
7953 Adobe Road 
Kalamazoo, MI 49009 

SRN: U39090237, Kalamazoo County 

This letter is in response to the second violation notice dated June 2, 2015. As in the letter I 
sent dated Januaty 8, 2015, we have taken steps to correct the concems by building a new 
latget building that will accommodate all of our blasting needs indoots. 

The date the violation occutred was J\hy 28, 2015 and alti1ough we normally blast indoors, 
we had a piece of equipment ti1at would not fit in out smaller building. \Y/e anticipated ti1e 
building would have been completed in April, howevet due to inclement weathet wete 
delayed. The new latger building will be complete by ti1e end of June and it is cutrentiy 
ninety percent complete witi1 only needing to install employee service doors. The patticle 
collection set up fot the new larger building will contain ti1e same system used priot witi1 a 
portion of the building equipped with a fan and fabric ftltet to collect prior to air exiting the 
building through a wall vent. 

\Y/e also have temoved the butn barrels ti1at were outside ti1e building and we no longer do 
any open burning on ti1e facility. 

Sincerely, 

Michael Kasten 


